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Notes 
 

Attendance     

Members Present:  
Randi Rycroft (co-chair) 
Monique Hernandez (co-chair) 
Wendy Aldinger 

 
 

Mignon Dryden 
Eric Durbin 
Karen Knight 

Jenna Mazreku 
Iris Zachary 

NAACCR Staff Present:         
Stephanie Hill 
Lori Havener 
Ann Marie Hill 

Visitors: 
 

AGENDA ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION/FOLLOW-UP 

1. Roll    

2. Review notes – Randi   Approved 

3. Central Cancer Registries an Essential Overview session – 
Randi 
Randi reported that this pre-conference workshop was 
cancelled due to low/no registration; however, Randi plans to 
finish work on the slides. It is anticipated that the content will 
be used to update the modules on the NAACCR website. 

  

4. Updates from the Board – Wendy  
Wendy reported that the March meeting focused on the 
CERT recommendations, nothing to report to SPA.  

  

5. Value of population-based cancer surveillance – Randi 
The SC discussed the Board request to provide a definition of 
population-based cancer surveillance and provided examples 
of challenging issues that cancer surveillance helps to 
address, how registry data are used, how registry data are 
used for rare cancers, etc. 

After much discussion regarding the definition the 
SC agreed to leave the three definitions that could 
be potentially used depending on the audience.  
The SC agreed there are potential examples that can 
be pulled from the March Coffee Break, reaching out 
to central registries, cancer control/prevention, and 
or comprehensive cancer centers. 

Lori will post the Value of 
Population-based Cancer 
Surveillance document to 
the SPA SC Share site for 
the SC to review and 
submit feedback by April 
9th. 

6. High quality registries document – Randi 
The SC reviewed the Traits of a High-Quality Registry 
document and made a few revisions.  

There was clarification that this document will be 
shared with the NAACCR membership, not with the 
public.  
The Advocacy section is for Advocacy and Outreach. 
The metrics section is a list of metrics in addition to 
the current certification criteria. 

Lori will post the High-
Quality Registries 
document to the SPA SC 
Share site for the SC to 
review and submit 
feedback by April 9th. 

7. Portfolio for Patient Advocacy – Randi/Monique   
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No updates have been made to the infographic since the last 
time the SPA SC reviewed it. 

8. Narrative or Social Media topics – Wendy 
Karen proposed that a NAACCR Narrative article could be 
written to highlight a central registry and the examples they 
shared during the March Coffee Break. 

It was mentioned that some central registries 
could share their NPCR or other success stories as 
a Narrative article for those stories that 
demonstrate the value of registries. 
There was a suggestion to interview registries. The 
interview could be done by central registry 
communications staff, possibly NAACCR social 
media group, etc.? 

The SC will explore the 
concept of interviewing one 
of the registries for a 
NAACCR Narrative article. 

9. Liaison Reports – Randi/Monique 

• ACoS: Randi reported that the CoC committee continues to 
review STORE and NCDB data items. There was discussion on 
collecting systemic treatment regimen data. 

  

10. Summarize meeting for reporting to the Board – Randi/All 

• Did not discuss due to lack of time.  

  

Next Meeting:  May 6, 2025 @ 11:30-1:00 ET  
 


